CCBC Essex Soccer
Dear Recruit and Family,
Welcome to the Knights Soccer Program. There are a few steps that need to be completed:
Fill out your FAFSA form
Make sure you select CCBC Essex as a college to send the forms (FAFSA code 002063)
Apply to the College
This can be completed online at ccbcmd.edu or in person in the Administration Building. Once you apply, you receive a student ID# which starts with 901….
Call your Academic Advisor 
Janice Alonzo is the Academic Advisor for our team. She will guide you through the process at Essex and help you register for classes. Contact Janice once you have applied. Her contact information is below.
Janice Alonzo- jalonzo2@ccbcmd.edu 443-840-2022
Please do not register for any class after 3:00pm.  Practice will be at 4:00pm daily.
Placement Test
If you need to schedule a Placement Test, call 443-840-1982. If you are unsure whether you need to take a placement test or not, please reach out to our academic advisor, Janice Alonzo. This should be completed by the end of the High School Year or closely thereafter. There is a practice test on the web site.
Bring your SAT/ACT scores with you because:
You do not need to test for English if your high school GPA is 2.5 or above , or you scored 470 or above in English on the SAT or 21 or above on the ACT. 
You do not need to test for Math if your high school GPA is 3.0 or above , or you scored 530 or above in Math on the SAT or 21 or above on the ACT. 
Register for Classes
Once you have applied and tested you are eligible to register for classes. You can do this in person or online as well. I would recommend registering as soon as Registration opens. The longer you wait, the worse your class schedule may be. If you need help registering for classes or general academic help call:
Important Phone Numbers
Placement Testing Center			443-840-1982
Academic Advising				443-840-2222 Main CCBC Number
	Janice Alonzo 				443-840-2022
International Student Services		443-840-1005	
Sidy Tandia
International Student Counselor (DSO)
standia@ccbcmd.edu
Scholarships
Below is the link to apply for any scholarships at the college. Once the FAFSA is completed, a major is selected, and you are registered for classes, a student can apply for as many as they like. 
http://ccbcmd.edu/financialaid/scholarships.html

There are a few issues that need to be addressed:

1    Transcripts....The NJCAA is requiring a high school transcript from everyone including returning players. The transcript needs to be official with a graduation date and official signature. For you to play, I must get a transcript. This can not be avoided. I need this the first night of practice. If you are a transfer, we also need official transcripts from all previous institutions. You will not be able to participate in any game until I get your official high school transcript (and official college transcripts if applicable). This is a NJCAA directive. If you have had a transcript delivered to the administration building, it is your responsibility to get that transcript to athletics.

2    Testing...During the first week of practice, there will be baseline Concussion testing for everyone. I will let everyone know when that time is when it is scheduled. The testing takes roughly 30 minutes or so to complete.

3     Physicals...As you get prepared for the season, all who participate will need to have a valid physical to begin practice. That physical must be turned in before you are allowed to practice. 

Again you can not practice without a valid physical!
